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THE END OF YEAR CHAPLAINCY BBQ 
On Sunday 5th of June after 7pm Mass we will have a barbeque in our 

garden. This beautiful evening is becoming a tradition to celebrate the 

end of term together as a one big family and enjoy beautiful weather 

outside. Food and drinks will be provided by the Chaplaincy, however 

any other refreshments or pudding is always welcome. We will end the 

evening with songs and marshmallows around a campfire.  

 
 

ΨWhere the Spirit of the Lord is there is freedom.Ω- 2 Corinthians 3:17  

Sunday 29th of May 2016 | 0161 273 1456 | general.muscc@gmail.com 

Managing Exam Anxiety  
I am sure exam fatigue is starting to kick in 
for many students now,  but keep going - 
keep your eyes fixed on the goal!  Exams 
and anxiety go hand in hand, we all want 
to do well when we face a test.  Jesus' 
ultimate test was when he was in the 
Garden of Gethsemane and we are told 
that he sweated blood as he prayed before 
his arrest.  This is no exaggeration - 
sweating blood  is a medically 
acknowledged phenomenon, 
Hematidrosis, that has been recorded in 
times of great stress. There was a girl in 
London during the Blitz who it happened 
to, and has also been observed in people 
awaiting execution.  A sign that in Jesus 
Christ, God fully entered the human 
experience.  
 
  Although I hope no-one is sweating blood 
as they revise for their exams, it is good to 
think about managing anxiety, so that is it 
is productive rather than crippling. It is all 
about getting things into perspective... On 
Judgement day God isn't going to ask you 
how you did in your exams - he will ask 
you how you loved...  Jesus is a sign of the 

fullness of God's love for us, we are 
never alone - and he has experienced 
all that we have.  We can hand over 
to him our worries in prayer.... during 
revision... even at the start of an 
exam (before we start panicking!) 
 

Prayer During Examinations  
Lord,  
  As I prepare for this examination,  
  Let your strength and your wisdom 
  Be present to me  
May I revise my work thoroughly,  
May I understand  
   What it is I have to know  
May my memory be reliable  
   And orderly  
May I be calm and focused on the  
task ahead. 
May I know and feel the love and 
support of my family & friends. 
And may you,  
    the Author and Creator of all 
things  
    Enlighten me.  
Through Christ Our Lord 
Amen  
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This Week’s Events 
¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ /ƘŀǇƭŀƛƴŎȅΧ 
 
Each weekday (except bank holiday 
Monday): 
8.30am - Morning Prayer: in the chapel 
for 15 minutes 
5.15pm – Rosary: in the chaplaincy 
chapel. 

Tuesday 31st May 

6.30pm – Taizé prayer in the Chapel. 
 
Wednesday 1st June 
6.45pm – prayer for persecuted 
Christians in the Calvary chapel in the 
Holy Name Church. 

 
Friday 3rd June 
9.30am – Holy Mass in the chapel to 
honour the feast of the Sacred Heart of 
Jesus. 
10.00am-6.00pm – Exposition of the 
Blessed Sacrament. 
 
1.00-2.00pm – Universities’ staff bible 
study. 
 
Sunday 5th June 
Mass - Please come along and join us 
for Mass: 9:15am hymns; 12pm classical 
choir; 7pm contemporary music 
followed by dinner in the Chaplaincy. 
 
8.00-9.30pm – End of the year BBQ. 
Bring in your own drinks and pudding. 

 
 

 

Morning Prayer 
Morning Prayer in the chapel on 
weekdays has really taken off lately. We 
start at 8.30am and we use the official 
Prayer of the Church, which means that 
we are united with countless Christians 
throughout the world in praying the 
Divine Office. We may be feeling a bit 
sluggish or distracted, but we can take 
assurance from the fact that our voice is 
part of an unceasing chorus of praise and 
petition - a channel of grace! The prayer 
takes about a quarter of an hour and then 
we have a hot breakfast. This is a great 
way to start the day and might be just 
what’s needed during exam time. Come 
along!  

Journey to the Lake District 

Fr Helmut is organizing a trip to the 
Lake District this summer, 18th of June 
(Saturday). If you‘re willing to join, 
make sure you have a good pair of 
hiking shoes. You will also have to pay 
for your own travel expenses. If you‘re 
interested, please email Fr Helmut 
asap: helmut@gmx.de 

 This Week’s Saints 

Tuesday - Feast of the Visitation: teenage 
Mary is carrying Jesus in her womb; the 
elderly Elizabeth is carrying John the 
Baptist. Infant John leaps with joy at the 
approach of Jesus. This beautiful event is 
recorded in Scripture and is one of the 
Joyful Mysteries of the Rosary. 

 

Wednesday - Justin Martyr was an early 
defender ("apologist") of the Faith who, 
together with some of his own students, 
accepted death for refusing to sacrifice to 
the idols of the Roman state. He preached 
the "seed of the Word", the divine 
presence in every human being linking 
them with Christ. 

 

Friday - The Sacred Heart of Jesus is the 
devotion which focuses on the all-
embracing, all-redeeming Love embodied 
in our Saviour. In His words and example 
we see what it means to proclaim that God 
is Love. From the heart wounded for our 
sake flows the sacramantal life of the 
Church. 

 

Saturday - The Immaculate Heart of Mary 
celebrates the role of Mary in her love for 
her divine Son and her lovng submission to 
God's will. Her sinlessness, itself the effect 
of Christ's atonement, makes her heart 
tender and sensitive: a heart pierced by a 
sword of sorrow, a heart that treasures 
the marvels of God. 

 
Individually Guided Retreat 

Would you like some silence, 
prayer and spiritual guidance with 
a beautiful landscape in the 
background? Try this individually 
guided retreat in Barmouth on 
22-29th July. The retreat is aimed 
at people in their 20’s-30s and 
there are bursaries available. 
More info: 
www.beunos.com/barmouth.htm 
 
Or just email Fr. Damian Jackson SJ: 

damianjack@aol.com 
 

 

The Feast of the Sacred 
Heart of Jesus 

On Friday 3rd June, we will 
have Holy Mass at 9.30am in 
the Chapel followed by the 
exposition of the Blessed 
Sacrament from 10.00am to 
6.00pm to honour the feast of 
the Sacred Heart of Jesus. All 
are welcome. 

http://www.taize.fr/
http://www.beunos.com/barmouth.htm
mailto:damianjack@aol.com


 

 

  

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 
 
 

  

Donations 
Thank you to all Holy Name parishioners who generously donated items to our 
foodbank last week following our request! We also received a fantastic 120kg of 
food and £312.50 from the Food 4 Thought Fundraiser organised at Hidden by local 
DJ's Hit & Run.  

Great Manchester 10k Run on Sunday 22nd May  
Our foodbank team, made up of staff, 
volunteers, Holy Name parishioners and friends 
completed the Great Manchester Run last 
weekend and raised a huge £1,206! Thank you 
to all those who ran on the day and all those 
who sponsored our team!  Thanks also to Cesar 
Pereira and the team from Gama who ran for 
the foodbank and raised a fantastic £215.00! 

If anyone still wishes to donate to our team 
please visit www.campaign.justgiving.com/charity/m-c-f/greatmanchesterrun10k 

Tesco Food Drive Success!  

Thank you to all those who volunteered at our 
Tesco Food Drive in Gorton last week. We 
collected a total of 978kg of food and £153. We 
have a 3-day food drive planned at the same 
store between June 30th and July 2nd.  

 
 
 
 
If anyone would like to volunteer for this, please email 
volunteering@manchestercentral.foodbank.org.uk 

 
Piccadilly Station Fundraiser  
Network Rail have kindly arranged for our foodbank to undertake a fundraiser 

at Piccadilly Station on Friday June 24th between 7am and 7pm. We need 

volunteers on the day to help us collect donations at the station and hand out 

information leaflets about our foodbank.  

Should anyone wish to volunteer on the day for a couple hours, please 

email volunteering@manchestercentral.foodbank.org.uk 

Do you have a passion for helping others, particularly those 

marginalized by society? Consider becoming a Vincentian 

Volunteer!  

 

Vincentian Volunteers are a group of young Christian men and 

women (aged 18-35 years) from all over the world, who commit a 

year of their lives to the service of vulnerable people, in the spirit 

of St Vincent de Paul. The year is an opportunity for you to 

deepen your relationship with God, and to grow in understanding 

of yourself and others, especially those who are poor.  

 

During the year of service, you will engage in voluntary work in 

partnership with well-known charity organisations in order to 

help the impoverished, the homeless, the disabled, refugees, and 

those suffering with addictions within the local community. Your 

personal development is nurtured by a planned programme that 

allows you to grow spiritually, emotionally and professionally. 

 

Want to learn more? Visit our website:  

vincentianvolunteers.org.uk 

We are considering applications NOW! 

http://www.campaign.justgiving.com/charity/m-c-f/greatmanchesterrun10k
mailto:volunteering@manchestercentral.foodbank.org.uk
mailto:volunteering@manchestercentral.foodbank.org.uk
http://vincentianvolunteers.org.uk/


 

 

Chaplaincy Committee – 2016/17

We will be forming the chaplaincy committee for next academic year in a 
few weeks so that we can prepare for welcome week in September. 
Members of the committee co-ordinate various aspects of chaplaincy life 

and act, e.g. SVP, Sunday evening 
meal preparation and clean up, 
Mass readers, Eucharistic 
ministers, post-graduate student 
activities, etc.  
 
The committee members also 
meet to talk about how things are 
going at the chaplaincy and any 
new initiatives that students 

would like. If you have an interest in an area of chaplaincy life, something 
that is already going or something that you would like to see established, 
please talk with Fr Tim or one of the chaplaincy team. 

 

 

On Saturday 18th June, Fr Christopher Jamison OSB will be delivering a day for 
Retreat House Chester, at Chester Cathedral: 'Monastic Wisdom for Today's 
Choices'.  The day consists of two separate events - morning and afternoon - and 
it is possible to book both or just one. 

The morning event (10.30am - 12.15pm) is 'Making Choices with your Time: 
making time for God', and the afternoon (1.15pm - 3pm) is 'Making Choices for 
your Life: making decisions with God'.  Each session is £6, but for the afternoon 
there is a rate of £5 for Under-25s. 

Further details, including booking information is on our 
website: www.retreathousechester.co.uk 

Prayer Group for Persecuted Christians 
 

Last week prayer: Thanks everyone for joining us last week in our prayers 
dedicated to the city of Aleppo, Syria. We joined the international call for prayers for 
Aleppo that is facing worse destruction than ever before.  
Prayer for this week: This week we pray for Christians in China. Cardinal Zen 
describes that the Chinese government has intensified the persecution recently. 
Let's remember the oppression that Chinese Christians suffer in the country, and 
pray for them on Wednesday, 1st June at 6.45pm at Holy Name.  
 
Youth Day (Stonyhurst): Aid to the Church in Need has organised a Youth Day event 
on 6th July at Stonyhurst. The event includes an audience of young people, where 
clergy from persecuted Syria are among other speakers for the evening. It is an 
interesting day aiming to raise young people’s awareness of Christian persecution in 
the world. It is also a great chance for you to become a part of this big event.  
 
We are looking for young people at Holy Name who belong to any persecuted 
country and would like to share his/her personal experience with us.  
Please do not hesitate to get in touch with Hinna to discuss this opportunity. Further 
event details will be forwarded if interested. Contact: Hinna (hinnapz@gmail.com) 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday (25th May) we received a very generous donation from Manchester 
City football club. In the last few weeks Manchester United have donated us 20 t-
shirts to give away to children in Tanzania. ManCity have sponsored us with full kits, 
including shorts, socks, polos and t-shirts in different colours and designs. A big 
thank you to Manchester City management and Home Office staff for being keen to 
work in the Community and support those who are in a great need. 

http://www.retreathousechester.co.uk/
mailto:hinnapz@gmail.com

